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We had a great turnout for the 

2013 Vienna Halloween Parade 

last month.  We were lucky and 

had good weather until some 

last minute sprinkles ï but they 

stopped just in time to ride down 

Maple Ave.  We had 17 cars, 

with at least 8 decorated, one of 

our best ñdecoratedò turnouts 

yet.  After a great dinner at 

Maplewood Grill in Vienna (due 

to a last minute change ï but the food was amazing!), our gorgeous Vettes and one 

Chevy Avalanche with the club banner front and center paraded down the route. 

Many of us in were in costumes (not just our cars ï haha!).  We had Minions, 

Batman and Robin, scary masks, dancing spiders, witches and wizards, astronauts, 

a racecar girl (who was yours truly), and a few more.  With the spooky Halloween tunes blasting, the truck covered in talking 

skull heads and wickedly laughing witches, we led the decorated Vettes and all the other beautiful Vettes down the route with tons 

of screaming fans.  

 

On a personal note, it was great for Paul and I to actually have a Vette in the parade again this year after 

not having one for the last few years (thanks to Cassidy, Stewart, and a few others that helped to get our 

C3 on the road).  Other than our C3 and the truck, we had representatives of the C3, C4, C5, and C6 

models.  It was a pretty awesome year, and we were lucky enough to receive an award by the Town 

Council for the 3
rd
 year in a row.  This year we took second place in our division: Classic Automobiles. 

We were only beat out by the Daughters of the Revolution with some great antique vehicles.  Four out of 

the last 5 years we have brought home a ribbon, with this making our first 2
nd

 place finish, and the others 

1
st
 place ï not too shabby!  Looking forward to next yearôs 

parade already, to make it bigger and better (and maybe 

getting back to 1
st
 place ï sorry, that is my competitive side talking!)  

 

Thanks to everyone that came out to support the club!  Hopefully many of you will 

join us for the upcoming Christmas Parade in Leesburg, and start another fun 

tradition (see flyer in the newsletter and online!).  
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Membership Corner for 2013 

 
87 Active Members 

        3 Honorary Members 

         10 Prospective Members 
 

                  100 Total Members    

 

 

The folks working hard for you é 

 

NVCC Council Members  
Officers  
President  ï Richard Anderson   Vice President  ï Doug Swanson  

(304) 229 -0010     (703) 200 -3664  

Richard.anderson157@fr ontier.com   dougswanson2@comcast.net  

Treasurer  ï Marsha Batchellor   Secretary  ï Mike Gilliland  

(703) 581 -5658     (703) 915 -0075    

mbatchel@wthf.com     gilliland_michael@yahoo.com  

Officer At Large  ï Kris McCandless    

(703) 727 -4374     

sogneiss@comcast.net    

 

Committee Chairpersons  
Chief Instructor  ï Cassidy Nolen   Newsletter  ï Anne Costolanski  

(703) 768 -0319       (703) 867 -3603  

cassidynolen@yahoo.com    anne.steffie@gmail.com  

Publicity  ï Tim Broutin    Social  ï OPEN 

(202 ) 423 -8462      

TBroutin@gmail.com      

Historian  ï Wilfredo Sauri    Webmaster  ï OPEN  

(202) 258 -6956                

sauri55@msn.com       

Membership  ï Jeff Klain                NCM Ambassador  ï John Palmgren  
(703) 255 -2447     (571) 330 -6813  

membership@nvcorvetteclub.com   john.palmgren@gmail.com  

NCCC Gov  ï Andrej Balanc    Rallye  ï Lori Benish                       

(703) 220 -8228     (703) 404 -2035  

urtoslo@yahoo.com     loco1707@yahoo.com  

Concours  ï OPEN    AutoCross/HPDE  ï Stewart Fox  

     (703) 759 -4853  

   autoxhpde@nvcorvetteclub.com   

Tech  ï Paul Benish     Spooktacular  ï Stewart Fox  

(703) 40 4-2035     (703) 759 -4853  

firebird@ginch.org       spooktacular@nvcorvetteclub.com  

TDS Registrar  ï Sue Somersall   Dealer Sponsor  ï Page Chevrolet  

(703) 669 -3481     6500 Little River Turnpike  

tds@nvcorvetteclub.com    Alexandria, VA 22312  
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Another NVCC year is drawing to a close and as I write this, the snow squall outside underscores the 
cold reality that winter will soon be upon us.  Nominations and election of the 2014 council will be held 
at the next GBM on Nov 26th, which will be the last GBM of the year.  This also will be the last 
newsletter for the year and I'd like to take this opportunity to publicly thank Anne Costolanski for 
continuing to lend her outstanding services as our Editor despite her move to Atlanta.   
 
This also marks the end of the 9th season of offering the NVCC Teen Driving School as a community 
service.  The fall session was another success for the club owing in no small part to the broad base of 
member participation.  The ADESA location is truly a first class facility for the participants, their 
instructors and the workers.  While I miss the historic ambience of Old Dominion Speedway as our 
home track, I frankly don't miss the lack of heat and use of porta-johns.  There is something to be said 
for modern creature comforts. 
 
Events remaining in the next month include the Leesburg Holiday Parade on December 14th and the 
Annual NVCC Christmas Lights Rallye on December 15th.  The next major event is the Annual NVCC 
Banquet on January 18th.  Please see the flyers herein for details.  Early registration is requested to 
assist in planning, so please do not delay. 
 
While this hasn't been our smoothest running year, it has seen some marked improvements for NVCC.  
Our new sponsor, Page Chevrolet, is providing a good platform for building NVCC for the future.  We 
are ending the year in the best fiscal shape since the economic downturn and are now in a position to 
support more events in the coming year.  Personally I'd like to see our driving program and show 
schedule expanded to restore the variety and depth of events NVCC had prior to the downturn and 
being bounced around between sponsors.  This of course depends to a large extent on your desires, 
support and participation.  Please give some thought to what you'd like to support in the New Year and 
let your council know. 
 
Thanks to all for making NVCC a growing vibrant club in the past year.  It has been an honor to be your 
President this past year and I look forward to working with all of you in whatever capacity I may have in 
the New Year. 
 

Now get out there and enjoy America's sports car! 
 
Rich Anderson 

NVCC President, 2012/13  
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Teen Driving School 
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